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March 31, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 253 Breakers Point


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Breakers Point 
HOA.  I visually inspected the tree and site on March 22nd.  It is my recommendation the 
removal request for 1 tree be granted.


The tree is a shore pine (Pinus contorta) located near the tennis building.  The tree is 
approximately 14” in DBH and 50’ tall (photograph attached).  Please additionally reference 
the site map and ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation Form submitted by Certified Arborist, Joe 
Balden.  Winter storms have weakened the anchorage of this tree as observed by an increase in 
lean.  I recommend the removal request for this tree be granted according to permit Criteria C, 
“The tree presents a safety hazard.”  This tree is not good candidate for preserving via pruning 
as a limited canopy exists.  Multiple trees will remain on this property and replanting is not a 
necessity.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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Shore pine at Breakers Point HOA
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